
Goldstone Park Elementary PAC

Meeting Minutes
26 April 2021  / 6:35 PM / Online Zoom Meeting

ATTENDEES
Wendy Treasurer, Crystal Secretary.

Principal, Vice Principal & a Parent

AGENDA
● Principal Report

● Treasurer Report

● Fundraising

● Open Forum

○ Meeting Call to order 6:35pm

Principal Report

● Not much to report

● There is a full time Music teacher position available.

● 76 kindergarteners are currently registered for the sept 21/22 school

year.

● We are down a division next year.

○ 32 divisions instead of 33

● We aren't losing any staff as one teacher went to LST.

● Currently no movement amongst teachers. All teachers on Maternity leave

are now back.

● Computers

○ Ordered computers. We were able to purchase 5 in total so far.

School supplemented the difference PAC could not pay.



● There was some surplus pac money donated to the school during a previous

year so that money went towards Zumba and reading link challenge for the

students.

● High school may take over music portable next year as the music class

will need to move back into the school.

Treasurer Report

● $13,000 from gaming grant went to new computers

● $500 went towards the scholarship program at Sullivan Heights.

● There might be some left over funds at the end of the year that we might

be able to put towards more computers.

● General account has no movement

○ Paid for some water

○ Detailed numbers can be found online through the school website

under PAC.

Fundraising

● Emergency prep kits ends April 30th will know numbers at next meeting.

● COBS Panorama location only. Is set up fall all year fundraising we

should receive a cheque in November from them.

● Clearview Hanging basket fundraiser ends April 30th they will contact me

to pick up vouchers and cheque.

● Neufeld farms ends May 6th Pick up is May 17.

● Dominoes sold 8 coupon cards will be distributed this week.

● Mary Browns made about $35 and Al rounded it up to $100 sad to see it

didn't work out well.

● Not sure what September will look like. We will wait and see

Hotlunch

● Possible term 2 starts but will not know till closer to. Possibly vendor

only.

● Hopefully we can do it in house again soon as that makes more money.

● Might be able to do chip sales and popcorn sales on Fridays

● Grade 7’s may not be able to do those next year.

● Other ideas for treats that could be offered on fridays alternating

○ Pretzel



○ Chips

○ Ice cream

○ Frozen yogurt

○ samosas

Scholarship

● Received the form from the high school for a list of criteria we

basically just check boxes  and they decide which former goldstone

student looking to further education thru trade school, college  program

or university …

● Typical amount most schools donate $500 some schools donate $750.

● We are starting with a donation of $500 and in the future we will as

grad classes contribute $5 or $10 to the scholarship fund. It would be

nice to donate an upwards of $750 to pay for course and text books,

potentially your child could receive this.

End 7:10pm


